Minutes

From the annual general meeting of the West Sussex Fun Run League

Held in the Steyning Clubhouse on 22nd November 10:00am

Five reps from three clubs enjoyed a pre-meeting run around the Round Hill Romp course in reverse.  Thanks to Steve Jones for making sure we had nice hot water ready for the showers.

Present: Representatives from 18 member clubs.  Apologies from Darren Lodge (Worthing Harriers), Gavin Stevens and Sharla Elder deputised.  Tim Critchfield (Arunners) Phil McErlain (League Statistician) deputised.  Also present Ray Chick, Treasurer and Dave Grunwell (Smart Rrs).

1)  Introduction of all reps and welcome to any new reps.

A formal introduction of all reps attending with a warm welcome extended to Brigitte Groves (Arena 80), Jenny Boyd (Horsham Joggers) Stef Ransley and Laura Carter (both Worthing Striders) who are taking over responsibility of rep for their respective clubs.
2)  Matters arising from the previous AGM and half-year meeting.

There were a couple of matters arising from the previous AGM and half year meeting but these were discussed more fully later in the meeting.
3 Review of 2015.
a)  Attendance figures etc.  Phil had already circulated his figures regarding attendance and performance figures which are available on the website. b)  Survey feedback report by Victoria.  A handout was issued to all attending.  Surveys were generally well received by all clubs and it was agreed that Victoria would continue sending them out for 2016.  Some clubs reported that they had been made aware of issues which they would act on as necessary.  Some clubs said they would like to respond to the issues raised in their survey, to explain what action they had taken as a result. This idea was welcomed, and clubs were invited to send any feedback they want to provide to Club reps, perhaps shortly before their 2016 race.
c)  Completers.  We think that there were 18 ‘completers’ of all races this season.  Completer certificates were handed out to relevant reps for onward presentation to these individuals. Victoria will send round a form to the relevant reps for orders and sizes of T-shirts.  
4. League Administration
Most of these matters had been agreed prior to the meeting by email to Jill.  This worked well and meant we could concentrate on more pressing matters.  We will do this again for future meetings.
a)  Membership for 2016 was confirmed as the same 18 clubs as 2015.
b)  Rep Contact Details.  An updated contact sheet will be circulated and put on the website.  Reps are reminded to update their email addresses to the most recent circulated list.
c) Equipment and its Location.  There is only a handful of clubs now using the league equipment and it was agreed that these clubs should take ownership of the equipment. These clubs agreed to discuss and agree amongst themselves how they would distribute the items.  Any club who is short of equipment for a race is able to make a request for a loan from other clubs in the league.

d)  Agree Race fees for 2016.  We agreed to keep fees as they are for 2016.  Dave Harris of GRR asked if we could review again at the half year meeting as his cost have increased again and he will have to issue his entry forms for 2017 before next year’s AGM.  One of the biggest costs is that of First Aid cover, Dave (GRR) agreed to see if he could negotiate a deal for all clubs similar the Portaloo deal (£40 per cubicle) negotiated by Victoria (thanks again!).  For 2016 race fees will remain as agreed for 2015
	
	Senior WSFRL
	Senior non-league
	Junior WSFRL
	Junior non-league

	In advance
	£3
	£7
	£1
	£1

	On the day
	£5
	£7
	£1
	£1


Please note ‘senior’ refers to the senior race and ‘junior’ refers to the junior race regardless of age.  This is the maximum allowed not the minimum!

e)  Scoring System.  The current scoring system has evolved over a number of years to encourage participation of runners of all abilities.  Max Soudain of Lewes AC asked if we could consider changing the scoring system to raise the relatively low ’ceiling’ possible to score.  It was decided that as numbers are increasing it would be relevant to increase the number of runners in each scoring team.  For 2016 we will run a trial of having 10 runners in the scoring team for each club (currently this is 6).  Dave Grunwell will alter the Smart Rrs program to show both systems and a decision will be made at the 2016 AGM.  The new bigger scoring team will mean that clubs will be able to score a maximum of 125 points (currently 85 is the maximum possible).
5.  League Finances
Ray Chick (League Treasurer) circulated copies of the league accounts showing a small surplus overall.  With insurance premiums continually increasing he proposed that clubs should pay £75 for annual membership.  Subs are due on 1st January 2016 by cheque (payable to West Sussex Fun Run League) sent to Ray.  It is also possible for clubs to pay by direct transfer, please contact Ray for details.  Ray was thanked for his generous donation to League funds, to endow a fund to renew the Ray Chick Junior Cup in due course. 
6.  Election of Officers

As there were no offers to take on any of the roles of: Chairperson, Secretary, Treasurer, Statistician or Website manager, Victoria, Jill, Ray and Phil were re-elected and thanked for their efforts this year.  Dave Grunwell was thanked for the work done and support given on the Smart Rrs program.

7. Looking Forward to 2016

a)  Event programme.  Proposed Race Calendar attached.  Clubs often ask for a more even spread of events over the year but at the same time are unwilling or unable to move their own events.  Thanks are given to those clubs who have given this some thought and liaised with reps who have an event close to their own.  We have a better spread proposed now although some races are subject to confirmation.  Horsham Joggers want to host their event in March, Southwick Strollers will aim for the beginning of November, Saints and Sinners will try for a date in September and Fittleworth are looking to move their race forward to April*.  This will give a far more even spread with only one occasion of 2 races within 10 days of another.  There is no race in either February or December, only one race in April, September, and November, three races in June and two races in each of the other six months.
*We have since had notification from Fittleworth Flyers that they will not be able to move their event for 2016 to April but will look into the possibility of moving it in future.

b)  Clashes.  It was agreed that it will be virtually impossible to organise a race which doesn’t clash with at least one other in Sussex and although all runners welcome more opportunities to run there is a fine line between clubs ‘informing’ their members of all options available and actually ‘promoting’ races which clash with league races.  Clubs are reminded that the league constitution clearly states that clubs must not promote a race on the same day as a league race.
c)  Freshening up the fixture list.  There have been a number of requests, through the race surveys, for clubs to make any small changes to freshen up their events for example by running the route in reverse.  Several clubs confirmed that they had considered what they could do to freshen up their events.  It was noted that the Horsham Joggers’ course for 2016 would be completely new; that both Worthing Striders’ and WADH’s courses would be amended in the light of feedback this year, and other events would be run at a different time of year than normal. It was felt that this would provide some new interest across the year, although clubs were asked to keep the issue under review. 
d)  Handling increased race entries.  It had been agreed at the Half-Yearly meeting that this subject should be returned to at the AGM.   Problems identified from the race surveys that are connected to increasing numbers include:  strain on facilities (parking, race HQ, toilets etc.), bottlenecks on courses, congestion in start and finish areas, the latter leading to problems with accuracy of results. Clubs confirmed that they were taking appropriate action to relieve these problems, such as arranging additional parking, moving start/finish areas, looking to hire additional toilets. Ray Chick, the League Treasurer, confirmed that the League had increased its liability insurance to 800 runners (total across both junior and senior events), which should be ample for the majority of events. Clubs were reminded that they would need to organise their own insurance cover if they accepted more than 800 entries across their junior & senior League events.  Clubs were also reminded that the League’s insurance only covered official League scoring events. Any non-scoring races (e.g. the current Arena 80 junior events) would require separate insurance cover.
e)  Junior races.  Please see the feedback collated by Victoria from the race surveys.  Clubs are reminded to make sure their race is the distance advertised, and asked if they could make a more interesting route.  Race organisers are also asked to make sure that all juniors receive a memento.  Not all clubs hold a junior event but it was agreed that as this is generally the clubs who don’t have a junior section that was fine although if they wished to hold a race it would be welcome anyway.  Arena 80 are changing the format of their event so there are fewer junior races; they will look at doing a single WSFRL junior event (similar to Haywards Heath Harriers).  There was also a discussion on the possibility of putting on more than one junior race to cater for those children who wanted to run more than a mile but were not old enough to compete in the senior race.  It was felt that if a junior is serious about running at that age they should be training with a club with a strong junior section and competing in the events aimed at that age group of which there is already good provision in the county. 
f)  Risk assessments.  Clubs are reminded that a risk assessment should be carried out annually not just copied from previous years, and that risk assessments needed to take into account the potential risks of increasing attendance numbers.  Courses that were designed many years ago when League numbers were lower may no longer be suitable, or pose different risks, with higher runner numbers.  Some safety issues had been reported in feedback on several races from runners running into badly placed course signage. There had also been issues at several races with inadequate numbers of marshals on the course.  A short discussion about the lightning at the Highdown Hike concluded that it was an unpredictable issue and the race organisers were aware of the problem and felt lucky that they didn’t have to cancel the race.  It was generally felt that they had made the correct decision, but reps were reminded that ‘safety is everyone’s responsibility’, and if they or their members were concerned about an issue at a race, they should bring it to the organisers’ attention, and/or take their own steps to keep themselves safe.

8)  AOB.
A reminder that Victoria has negotiated a Portaloo deal for £40 per cubicle from  http://www.hire-a-loo.net/
We are aware of a huge difference that clubs are paying for their first aid cover.  It is thought that many of the clubs who pay a smaller premium may have historical arrangements.  Dave Harris (GRR) has volunteered to do some research to see if any company is willing to offer us a reasonable price for covering a number of our events.  All club reps were asked to send details to Dave regarding their current first aid requirements, the name of their current provider, and the 2015 price. 
Jill mentioned that Chichester Runners are planning to purchase two timers, similar to those used at parkrun, with a 2000 lap memory storage.  These will be enable times to be downloaded directly into the Smart Rrs program – with a bit of work by Dave Grunwell, saving time when inputting results.  It would appear that each watch costs £57 on top of which it is necessary to purchase the download software, charging stations, cases etc.  Jill agreed to liaise with the supplier to see if they would be willing to supply them at a reduced price if we purchase in bulk.  Please will reps let Jill know if their club is interested in buying any.
9)  Date of next meeting.  Stella (PHH) offered to ask the sports centre at Portslade for a quieter room for us to use after their race on Sunday 8th May.  This was agreeable to all.

10)  Presentation of awards.  Ray Chick awarded the following:

The Norman Cook memorial trophy to Arunners for highest scoring senior club

The Ray Chick award to Arunners for highest scoring junior club

The ‘Most Improved Senior’ banner to Henfield Joggers

The ‘Most Improved Junior’ banner to Hove Hornets.

It was agreed that there would be a formal presentation of these awards at the Hangover 5 so club runners feel involved and see the results of their efforts.

The meeting was concluded with thanks given to Steve Jones (Steyning) for providing the room and refreshments.
